
  
 

 
 

43 Stewart Road 
Collingwood, Ontario 
L9Y 4M7 Canada 
epcor.com 

April 19, 2022   

 

Sent by EMAIL, RESS e-filing 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
27-2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi: 

Re:  EB-2022-0028: EPCOR Electricity Distribution Ontario Inc. 
 Delay in Filing of Cost of Service – Extension Request 
 

EPCOR Electricity Distribution Ontario Inc. (EEDO) is currently scheduled to file an application for 

January 1, 2023 distribution rates by April 30, 2022.  EEDO has not filed a cost of service application 

since 2013.   

 

EEDO staff have been working diligently on the application, however we anticipate that we will not be 

able to meet the filing deadline of April 30, 2022 as a key project resource has been unavailable due to 

an unanticipated extended leave. 

 

As a result, EEDO requests an extension to the application filing deadline until the end of day, Friday, 

May 27, 2022.  Despite the application filing delay, EEDO is hopeful that its application can still be 

processed in time for rebased rates to be effective and implemented for January 1, 2023. 

 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Tim Hesselink, CPA, CGA 

Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

EPCOR Electricity Distribution Ontario Inc. 

(705) 445-1800 ext. 2247 

THesselink@epcor.com 




